
 

 

Ozark City Schools Child Nutrition Program - Charge Meal Policy  

Existing:  3.16 Child Nutrition 

Paragraphs 2 & 3 

The Superintendent may enter into a written agreement with the Child Nutrition Program at 

the State Department of Education in order to procure food and other food related products 

and services. The Board will comply with applicable state and federal laws and regulations 

governing participation in such child nutrition program. 

Ozark City Schools participates in CEP, Community Eligibility Provision, which allows all students 

enrolled in Ozark City Schools to receive Breakfast and Lunch at no cost.   

Charged meals are not considered an allowable expense. Therefore, all uncollected charges will 

be the responsibility of the school where the charge was made. All charges must be paid to the 

Child Nutrition Program at the end of the school year using non-public funds. 

The Superintendent may develop for Board approval additional procedures relating to the Child 

Nutrition Program to be included in the Board Finance Manual. 

[Reference : Ala. Admin. Code 290-080-030-.01, et seq.] 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


